








































Hastings and Prince Edward District School Board

Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements

August 31, 2016

(tabular amounts in thousands of dollars)

9. Retirement and Other Employee Future Benefits - continued

(iii) Sick Leave Top-Up Benefits

A maximum of eleven unused sick days from the current year may be carried forward into the
following year only, to be used to top-up salary for illnesses paid through the short-term leave
and disability plan in that year. The benefit costs expensed in the financial statements are
$79,008 (2015 - $111,058)

For accounting purposes, the valuation of the accrued benefit obligation for the sick leave top-
up is based on actuarial assumptions about future events determined as at August 31, 2012  and
is based on the average daily salary and banked sick days of employees as at August 31, 2016.

Benefit Plan Future Changes

Currently, the School Board provides health, dental and life insurance benefits for certain
employees and retired individuals from school boards and has assumed liability for payment of
benefits under these plans.  As part of ratified labour collective agreements for unionized
employees that bargain centrally and ratified central discussions with the principals and vice-
principals associations, Employee Life and Health Trusts (ELHTs) will be established in 2016-17
for the following employee groups: ETFO, OSSTF, CUPE, non-unionized employees including
principals and vice-principals.  The ELHTs will provide health, life and dental benefits to
teachers (excluding daily occasional teachers), education workers (excluding casual and
temporary staff), other school board staff and retired individuals up to a school board’s
participation date into the ELHT.  These benefits will be provided through a joint governance
structure between the bargaining/employee groups, school board trustees associations and the
Government of Ontario.  Starting in the 2016-17 school year, the School Board will no longer be
responsible to provide benefits to the above mentioned groups.  The Board will transfer to the
ELHTs an amount per full-time equivalency based on the 2014-15 actual benefit costs + 8.16%
representing inflationary increases for 2015-16 and 2016-17.  In addition, the Ministry of
Education will provide an additional $300 per FTE for active employees to the school board.
These amounts will then be transferred to the Trust for the provision of employee and retiree
benefits.
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